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The President of the Philippines, through Proclamation No.  297, lifted 
the State of Public Health Emergency throughout the Philippines due 
to COVID-19 effective July 21, 2023. Consequently, PhilHealth’s Full 
Financial Risk Protection Benefit for Filipino Health Workers infected with 
COVID-19 shall no longer be in effect for patients admitted starting July 
21, 2023. All patients requiring inpatient hospitalization due to COVID-19 
infection shall be covered by the PC 2023-0001, “Benefit Packages for 
Inpatient Management of Confirmed Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19) 
and Clarification of Coverage of Probable Cases (Revision 1).

For inquiries and clarifications on COVID-19 benefits for health workers, 
please get in touch with the PhilHealth Callback Channel at 0917-898 
7442 and the PhilHealth Regional and Local Health Insurance Offices.

End of Effectivity of the Full Financial 
Risk Protection Benefit Package 

with the Lifting of the State of Public 
Health Emergency throughout the 

Philippines due to COVID-19


